Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time July 10, 2016

"Christ Jesus...is the head of the body, the church." Colossians 1:15, 18

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS

Sunday, July 10, 2016

Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

10:30 am Liturgy +Carolyn Ann Hollahand

by: Brenda Kelly 3rd months mind

Monday, July 11, 2016

NO am Liturgy

Fuesday, July 12, 2016

NO am Liturgy

Wednesday, July 13, 2016

NO am Liturgy

Thursday, July 14, 2016

8:00 am Liturgy Intentions of Bill & Nancy

Marking

10:00 am Shepherd Center – Hernando United Methodist

8:00 pm AA & Al-Anon

Friday, July 15, 2016

8:00 am Liturgy +Claudette Ostrozny

by: Joseph & Helen Ingoglia

7:00 pm Young Adults Hangout

Saturday, July 16, 2016

5:30 pm Confessions

Confessions available by appointment also 662-342-1073

6:00 pm Liturgy For the Parish Community

Sunday, July 17, 2016

Fixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

10:30 am Liturgy +John Gillispie by: Margaret Gillispie

Priest Contact Numbers:

SERIOUS SACRAMENT EMERGENCY ONLY 901-351-6591

All other needs 662-342-1073

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE

July 10 - Beverly Goode

July 17 - Maria Mitchell

CHILDREN'S HOMILY

July 10 - Mindy Williamson

July 17 - Ginger Raff

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY

July - Barbara Dean

BULLETIN INFORMATION All material for the bulletin must be submitted to MaryAnn Nix, 662 429-7851 or holyspiritchurch@shsm.org by NOON TUESDAYS for inclusion in Sunday's bulletin.

Our Holy Spirit web address is:

http://www.holyspirit-catholic.com



FREE MINISTRY TO TRAVELING CATHOLICS

For nationwide Mass times and locations: call 1-800-627-7846 or Internet <u>www.Masstimes.org</u> Yes, Holy Spirit is there!

Liturgy Ministry Schedule PLEASE REMEMBER:

You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before mass is to begin. This is very important to prepare and be ready.

Saturday, July 16 – 6:00 pm

Greeter: Lorraine Faulkner/Maureen Morgan

Usher: Tony & Julie Stefanik

Server: Don Greer

Lector: Tijuana Buchanan/Nancy Brown

Gift Bearer: Jansen Family

Eucharistic Ministers: Bill & Nancy Marking/Lori Stephens

Sunday, July 17 – 10:30 am Greeter: Rose & Merritt Powell

Usher: Ron & Shirley Henderson/Merritt Powell/Bill Warner

Server: Mike Eleftheriou/Help/Help Lector: Alan Gho/Mark Printup Gift Bearer: Dortch Family

Eucharistic Ministers: Matthew Roy/Morgan Billingsley/ Steve & Kim Orr/Chris Mitchell/Robin Brantley/LaRae W.

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry obligation, it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve

in your place. Thank you.

PARISH SUPPORT

Needed Weekly for Budget	\$5,	153.85
Last Week's Offering	\$5,	737.00
Needed Weekly for Note Payment	\$1,	,626.23
Debt Reduction Last Wk	\$3,	053.00
Community Services	\$	45.00
Bread	\$	59.00
Debt On Loan Balance	\$128	3,378.18

There should be no eating, drinking or gum in the Church. If a child must have nourishment, please do so in the cry room.

LAWN MINISTRY

Team #8 – Matthew Roy, Lee Hill, Jim Kovaloski and Matthew Raff will begin Wednesday, July 13 through Saturday, July 16. Team #1 – Brian Sajdak, Sal Galtelli, Blaine Anderson and Mark Dryja will begin Wednesday, July 20 through Saturday, July 23. This ministry saves Holy Spirit thousands of dollars every year! It is a real service to the Lord. God Bless all our lawn ministers.

JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY - Pope Francis has declared a Jubilee Year, a Holy Year to celebrate

Christ the King Catholic Church has been

designated as one of the pilgrimage sites in the Diocese of Jackson.

The next pilgrimage day will be Thursday, July 28th.

Mississippi Catholic Your "Good News" periodicals cost our church over \$3700.00 and we have received only \$210 in subscription renewals. Subscriptions cost \$20, pay for yours today and pay for someone who cannot afford it. It's a good thing to do!!!!

HOLY SPIRIT BOWLING - FUN EXERCISE

Everyone had a great time last fall and we are preparing to begin bowling again. This is for fun and exercise rather than competitive bowling. If you are interested in joining this fun group, please sign up in the Narthex or call Cindy Thomas at 662-429-7651 or the church office at 662-429-7851.



DAILY MASS SUMMER SCHEDULE.

Mondays and Tuesdays Mass will be at Queen of Peace 9am Wednesdays & Thursdays Mass will be at Christ the King 9am Thursdays and Fridays Mass will be at Holy Spirit 8am

Gifted and Called - I say "yes," Lord

SHEPHERD'S CENTER JULY MEETING Shepherd Center will meet Thursday, July 14th, at Hernando United Methodist Church. We will have our 4th of July meal with the barbeque provided for our covered dish gathering. All seniors are invited! Please wear your **Red, White and Blue**. Any questions, call Barbara Cleveland at 662 449 1643.



If you want to keep in touch with Fr. Bob and Fr. David, this is their contact information:

Dehon Formation Community 1421 E. 53rd Street. Chicago, IL 60815-4568 (773) 363-1326 Main Office.

Fr. Robert Tucker, SCJ and/or Fr. David Szatkowski, SCJ. scjcanonist@gmail.com



PARISH REGISTRATION WHAT IS THIS FOR ANYWAY? People have many reasons for registering in a parish. Some want to baptize their children. Some want a letter saying they are a contributing member for a discount in

tuition at Sacred Heart School and schools in Memphis. Some want to be godparents in another parish. Some want their children to go to religious education classes. Some want to get married in this church. Some have thought through what it means to belong to a parish community.

They register because they want to be a known part of God's family and for their children to grow up and be as

comfortable in God's house as they are in their own house. Some want God and Jesus and his church to be a significant part of their daily lives. God matters.

Some are convinced that to have a vibrant church community they have to contribute in significant ways. Give as well as take.

Sometimes it takes a while for people to come to this decision. Where are you in the process?

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized Please Pray For The Sick

Your prayers are requested for the following who are seriously ill:

Nancy Rachal, Kris Snoke (Al & Dee Gawel daughter), Howard Love, Natalie Kane (Higdon), Neva Hoffman (nix), Sandra Spence, Donna Youngblood (J. Terry cousin) Dennis Willey (Chris), Barbara Karella, Linda Buechele, Jerome Riehl, Nita Young, Mary Griffin, Sharon Lentz (Mary Margaret sis), Patrick McLeroy (Chris's nephew), Becky Abernathy (Tijuana's sis), Michael Williams (son), Kerry Helms (Higdon bron law), Betty Clark (Nancy Brown sis), John Edgett, (Mary Williams bro), Jean Chalk (Noreen's sis), Ann (Noreen's Cousin), Moriah Winters (Nix niece), Riley Cook (K. Fleming dad), Patricia Snyder, John Foti (Muzzi Bro), Cynthia Williams (Betty Mize niece), Lilyana Hill (Felicia grand), Kim Craig (J. Davis sisn law), Daniel Douglas (Jeffries bronlaw), Howard Snyder (D. Dryja dad), Birdie Lewis (Felicia grandma), Meredith Hannah, Farris Jenkins (N Rachal bron law), Chuck Dean (Fr. Greg), Carter Brooks, Dan Chalk (N. French), Josh Bixler (Bill/Liz Brown's nephew), Lucas Goeller (Newcamp), Myriam Suarez (M. Rexroade's mom), Sherry Vowell (Ken Hoover's sis), Sara Hewitt (Marie Smith), Robert Tully (broinlaw), Kevin Nelson (Jeannine nephew), and Jared Smith (Liz Brown). Please notify the Pastor when serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is indicated: we would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist and the Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).

Baptism registrations for August—

Sr. Emily will have baptism registration on August 6. Please call 662-342-1073 for an appointment by August 1. Preparation sessions will be Aug. 8 and 22. Baptism days are Saturday, August 27th and Sunday, August 28th.

Qualifications for godparents are that they are practicing Catholics, registered in a parish, attending Mass regularly, baptized, confirmed, Holy Communion and if married, married in the Catholic Church. Godparents who live in another parish require a letter from their pastor recommending them as godparents.



FUN NIGHT FOR ADULTS

Come join the fun Friday, July 22, we'll have our adult Game Night – cards, board games, whatever you enjoy playing. We'll meet at 7:00 pm – no meal – snacks only. All adults are welcome. If you need a card table, please

bring one. Games of your choice – bring your own games. If you have any questions call Liz Brown 901-331-3419.



Have you prayed your Rosary today?



RCIA (RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION) registration is open

now. If someone asked, "What is the most important ministry in the Catholic Church?" would your answer be 'celebrating the Rite of Christian Initiation'? Clearly there is no more important task than being the missionary who 'goes on a mission' to announce the good news of Jesus Christ and invite others to be a part of this great mystery! The whole mission of the church is to evangelize...'evangelio' is the gospel! We invite in many ways....the way we live our lives, our faithfulness to worship, our conversations at work and elsewhere. A simple question such as "Have you ever thought about...." or "Would you like to come to Mass with me?" often plants the seed even if the answer you receive back is no or not yet. Seeds take time to grow... plant some! To register, just call Sr. Emily.

MERCY IN ACTION SERVICE MISSION....YOUNG ADULTS are sponsoring a day of 'labor', fixing, painting, building, repairing homes of the poor in conjunction with Sacred Heart Southern Missions. Sign up now to spend the night at the Volunteer House in Walls, MS on Friday, August 5 and spend all day rehabbing on Saturday, August 6. Catherine McCauley, foundress of the Sisters of Mercy said once "The poor need our help today, not when it is convenient." Meet at the house at 7p. A list of what to bring is available at the signup table. Deadline to allow for planning is July 31. Can't make it Friday? Join us on Saturday for breakfast at 7a for the kickoff!

VBS (Vacation Bible School) was very popular this summer. Schedules varied with some in the evening when parents got off work and some in the day time. If you planned well, you could take in 3 or 4 different VBSs in our six parishes as well as some interfaith ones. VBSs are notorious for learning something about biblical characters while having a lot of summer fun. In our 6 parishes we had over 150 children attending. Lots of teens helped out as well.

CONGRATULATION S

AND BEST WISHES

To Jerome & Sarah Riehl
on the birth of their daughter
Emma Jane Riehl
Born June 25, 2016
9 lb. 5 oz. and 20½" long

Young Adults of Northern MS invite all young adults to

Late Night



The Hangout

Friday July 15th from 7pm-until??

Bring a snack & a drink or something to share and while you're at it bring a friend or two!!

Please sign -up in the gathering space by July10th.



HOW DOES PARISH REGISTRATION HELP THE

PARISH? Many ways. First of all, who is part of this community; who helps to make it what it is; who can the parish staff count on to help with the many significant programs and events in the parish.

Then, of course, it helps to know

how many families are 'part of us'? How many children can we expect to enroll in the first communion class this year so we can be prepared? How many children can we expect to enroll in Confirmation preparation? What can we expect from Young Adults? Are we addressing the needs of young married couples? Who are they? Should we have a vacation bible school? Who has what talents available for helping with many jobs needed for parish maintenance? How can we make a realistic parish budget? Will we have enough or will we have to cut some things out? With a small parish staff, many helping hands are needed.

"All family life is a 'shepherding' in mercy. Each of us, by our love and care, leaves a mark on the life of others: with Paul, we can say:

'You are our letter of recommendation, written on your hearts .. not with ink, but with the Spirit of the Living God' (2 Cor 3:2-3)."



Annual Dress-A Child Program

Each year Interfaith Council on Poverty works with its member churches to provide a complete outfit, shoes, back pack, and the <u>school supplies</u> for the less fortunate children in our area.

Once again this year Holy Spirit's contribution will be to provide the school supplies for the children that are part of this dress-a-child program. We are blessed to have a volunteer that will get the school lists, take our donations and purchase the supplies.

We are also blessed to have volunteers to sort per child and take the individual bags to the schools involved.

We will be accepting donations the weekend of July 23/24

Your generosity has always been wonderful for this very special program! We ask each family to participate in some way.

Checks should be made payable to Holy Spirit as this is our church's contribution to this project and the monies collected will be used to purchase the school supplies.

THE CINDY PRETTI SCHOLARSHIP was established by Cindy's family. Cindy was a Sacred Heart student from 1987 until 1996. After completing elementary school, she enrolled in Immaculate Conception High School in Memphis. In her junior year, she was killed in an automobile accident on her way to visit the Ole Miss Campus on March 20, 1999. Cindy loved Sacred Heart School and Church. The Scholarship Fund was established as a testimonial to her spirit and memory.

Once again this year two graduates of Sacred Heart School that will continue their Catholic education were awarded scholarships. The recipients of the Cindy Pretti scholarships this year are Jeremy Suico and Valerie Espinoza.

The Scholarship was increased last year to \$2,000 in part due to the generosity of our Holy Spirit Church family, especially the Men's Association who continue their faithfulness to this noble cause.

The Pretti family would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank each and every one of you for your continued love and support. Thank you so much.

Memorials: Sacred Heart Southern Missions Cindy Pretti Memorial Scholarship Fund P. O. Box 190 Walls, MS 38680-0190

RECYCLING The Men's Association is now accepting aluminum cans. Bring your bags to the garage door or if you are in the Family Life Center, put them in the containers marked for cans. Proceeds are being split between Catholic Social Services, Interfaith Food Bank, and the Cindy Pretti Scholarship Fund. For further information, contact Lee Smith at 233-4833 or Sal Galtelli at 429-5071.



Holy Spirit Parish Family offers their deepest condolences to David & Andre Mroz on the

recent death of her father +Andrew Kalamarie

May his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed, rest in peace

Holy Spirit Parish Family offers their deepest condolences to Merritt & Rose Powell

on the recent death of her sister
+Imogene Schwab
May her soul and the souls of all the
faithful departed, rest in peace